
 

REPLACEMENT OF DURABLE MEDICAL EQUIPMENT AND SUPPLIES  
LOST IN THE MARCH 2016 FLOODING IN DECLARED DISASTER PARISHES  

 
Medicaid recipients who live in one of the declared disaster parishes caused by the March 2016 flooding, 
and who need to replace equipment or supplies previously approved by Medicaid, may contact a durable 
medical equipment (DME) provider of their choice to obtain a replacement. The provider must make a 
request to Molina’s Prior Authorization Unit; however, a new prescription and medical documentation are 
not required. The provider shall submit the required Prior Authorization Form (PA-01) along with a signed 
letter from the recipient giving a current place of residence and stating that the original equipment or 
supplies was lost due to the March 2016 flood.   

Additionally, recipients who were approved to receive medical equipment, supplies, Home Health 
services, Rehabilitation or Personal Care services from a provider in an affected parish who is no longer in 
business or unable to provide the approved equipment,  supplies or services, may obtain the approved 
items from a new provider of their choice.  The original authorization will be canceled and a new 
authorization will be given to the new provider. The provider will need to submit the required Prior 
Authorization Form with a signed letter from the recipient requesting a change in providers and giving his 
or her current place of residence.  

All other prior authorization requests for equipment, supplies, and medical services will require a 
prescription from a doctor and documentation to establish medical necessity. 
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